SURVEYORS CREEK PUBLIC SCHOOL P&C MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday 14thAugust 2018
MEETING OPENED:

3.30pm
Meeting held in School Staff Room.
MEETING CHAIRED BY Nicole Hancock
Attendees:
Robyn Koen, Kelly Touma, Catherine McCann Smith, Kathy Browne, Elanor Hobbs, Diane Clark, Lisa Cammans, Kylie Hoegel, Cherie Lilley, Nicole Hancock, Sue Burke, Nicole Franzke and Priscilla Quinlan. 
Apologies:
Vicki Hope, Belinda Rushbrook, Glenda Pagac, Belinda Boyd, Nicole Timbs, Sam Shepherd and Melissa Ryan.
MINUTES 
Previous minutes read and accepted:

Accepted by: Kelly Touma and Catherine McCann Smith.
BUSINESS ARISING

· Having the minutes available earlier was a benefit. Once the ok has been given could they be emailed to Ashley Abela to be put up onto the website. 
CORRESPONDENCE IN
· School Newsletter
· Fundraising information.
· P & C Federation emails
· Rebel Sport funding email.
CORRESPONDENCE OUT

· Cheque for Early Stg 1 and Support Cake Stall

· Membership Renewal and Insurances
REPORTS:
Treasurer

· Reports attached.
· $57,372.61 @today - P&C Account
· $6,849.22 @ today – Canteen Account
Outstanding cheques include the cake stall funds, which will be deposited soon and the insurance. 
Canteen
· The canteen has given another $8,000.00 to the P&C main account.

· Things are going well with only the same mid to late year issue of finding helpers for a Friday. Nicole Franzke has put a post on the school Facebook page asking for helpers.
· Slams have been deleted by the supplier. The new menu reflects this, a Facebook post may be needed to highlight it further. Cherie is looking at alternatives as this item was very popular.
Fundraising
· PJ Day raised $498.50
· Next Cake stall will be for Stg 2 on 23/8/18

· Father’s Day stall will be 30/08/18

· School Disco will be Wednesday 05/09/18

Uniforms

· The issues with the collars and fading: Lowes have said they will assess any shirts with these issues. 
PRINCIPALS REPORT 
· It is Budget Time 
· Gates will be installed on the teachers car park as parents are now coming down to the school even earlier to sneak into the car park before Graeme has a chance to lock it. Teachers will be able to open the gates with an app and the office can buzz anyone who needs entry in. They will be set on a timer so they open after 3.30pm for the OOSH parents to access their children. The P&C are disappointed that due to the inconsiderate behaviour of a few Parents our school has had to waste $15,000.00 to ensure our children stay safe and our teachers property are protected.  
· The improvements to the play area continue with paths, storage and incidental seating now being investigated. 
· Our western neighbours have made complaints to the school regarding trees, Graeme has loped those he is able to and Kathy has asked them to gather evidence and list their concerns so a reasonable solution can be found. 
· 20 Trees will be removed around paths and classrooms as a fire hazard reduction.
· The use of the new P&C room has been figured out with Robyn asking about the intended use of the space, she is concerned that if the space is to be used as an AP room as well then there could be issues regarding invasion of the AP’s work space. Also the use of the space by the P&C has not yet been ironed out. It has been decided that he AP’s will use another space and the P&C will look into gaining an appropriate storage container. 

GENERAL BUSINESS
· Priscilla Quinlan has asked the P&C’s opinion on changing the format of the Stg 3 Canberra Camp next year to incorporate a visit to the Snow. The difference in cost is an extra $10 and trips to Telstra tower (Black Mountain) and Cottington Green will be replaced. The Timing of the excursion will also change to be during snow season instead of late term 1 or early term2. The only concern raised is for those in yr 5 the gap between this and the Narrabeen one the following year is only 6mths, it was agreed as long as parents had plenty of notice that this would be the case then it was a favourable change.

· Nicole Franzke gave an update on the School Spectacular which will be held at Glenmore Park High School on Tuesday 25th September at 11am and 6.30pm (students arriving at 5.30pm). There will be a rehearsal on the Monday all Buses will be paid for by the school. 

· Tickets will be sold online with on a first in basis. As the venue holds 600 seats (so 1200 across two performances) and there are approx. 580 students the Tickets will be limited to 2 per purchase. It is foreseen that this will be the cause of issues but as this is a trial the school is trying to allow as many families to see their children as possible. It will be allocated seating

· There will be no intermission and no early leavers, those who would like to take their children home after the matinee will have to wait until they have returned to school to sign them out at the office.

· It was suggested that the P&C use the event to raise some funds with a cake stall or a sausage sizzle
· Sue Burke would like to thank the community for their support during the Book Fair the funds raised will go towards new stock and author visits.

· Susan Cameron has provided a flyer outlining a program that provides filtered water to each class room.

· The school has received tickets to the Invictus Games it was agreed that they are offered to support students first and then to those whose family are current or ex-service men/women.

· The Food Drive for the Farmers was a huge success thank you to Eliza and Melissa.

· The school along with GPHS have been given a grant of $13,000.00 to help the transition from stg3 to stg 4 in Literacy this will see a program where the English teachers will work with yr6 kids to start them on the path to great literacy skills for high school.

· The letter with the dates for term 3 has been very helpful and this practice will continue into next term.

· Kylie Hoegel has asked that the no dogs policy be enforced after the daily visit from a family dog at the back gate has been observed. 
· It was agreed that any purchases for the P&C Room can be made within reason for things like fridge, sign, jug, tables, chairs and storage.

· It has been asked to review that the times for the meetings. Nicole Hancock has also asked for the day to be reviewed. While a later time slot is ok for the majority and the remaining meetings will be at 6.30 anyway the benefit of the earlier meetings means more teachers can attend.  

NEXT MEETING
· TUESDAY 11th September 2018 (week 8) @ 6.30pm in the staffroom. 
MEETING CLOSED:

4.52pm
Minutes taken by Robyn Koen.
